

Department of Education

Region XII Schools Division Office of Tacurong City

July 24, 2024

DIVISION MEMORANDUM SGOD No. 286, s. 2024

ADMINISTRATION OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP ASSESSMENT (NLCA) POST-TEST 2024 FOR GRADES 8-11

TO:

Asst. Schools Division Superintendent Chiefs, Curriculum Implementation and School Governance Operations Divisions

Education Program Supervisors Division Testing Coordinator

M&E Unit

Secondary School Heads School ICT Coordinators School Testing Coordinators

- 1. Pursuant to MEMORANDUM BEA-2024-07-933, the Administration of National Learning Camp Assessment (NLCA) 2024 for Grads 8-11 in all public schools is on July 30 August 2, 2024.
- 2. Anent this, all public secondary school heads are required to prepare the testing rooms and the examinees following the guidelines and standards in conducting national assessments discussed in the previous orientation.
- 3. The office of the ICTU in coordination with School ICT Coordinator shall ensure that all grade 8 and 11 learners are enrolled in DepEd LMS. Check and prepare the testing rooms including the computer units /laptops and internet connection as prescribed in the specifications.
- 4. School Testing Coordinators shall prepare an assessment scheme of the test-takers in their schools in coordination with the Division Testing Coordinator and School ICT Coordinator.
- 5. To facilitate the smooth administration of the test, all monitors are required to be in their school assignment during the test. The main objective of the monitoring is to ensure that all guidelines and standards in the administration of the tests are followed by all testing personnel.



Address: Alunan Highway, Poblacion, Tacurong City 9800 Telephone Numbers: (064)-200-6316; 0919-065-6425

Email: tacurong.city@deped.gov.ph
Website: depedtacurong.org



Department of Education

Region XII Schools Division Office of Tacurong City

- **6.** Attached is the MEMORANDUM BEA-2024-07-933 for reference and compliance.
- 7. Accomplished Monitoring Report shall be submitted to **Mrs. Mohani A. Paguital, SEPS for M&E for** consolidation. Findings and recommendations for continuous improvement shall be submitted to the Office of the Schools Division Superintendent. For inquiries, you can email *Ms. Ernie P. Pama*, Division Testing Coordinator through ernie.pama@deped.gov.ph.
- 8. Immediate and wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.

GILDO G. MOSQUEDA, CEO VI Schools Division Superintendent

Of gov

Enclosures: As stated

References: DO No. 55 s. 2016, DO No. 14 s. 2023

Allotment: 1-2-3-4

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:

ASSESSMENT

CURRICULUM

MONITORING & EVALUATION

EPP/SGOD/DM 2024 ADMINISTRATION OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP ASSESSMENT (NLCA) POST-TEST 2024 FOR GRADES 8-11/March11, 2024



Address: Alunan Highway, Poblacion, Tacurong City 9800 Telephone Numbers: (064)-200-6316; 0919-065-6425

Email: tacurong.city@deped.gov.ph
Website: depedtacurong.org



Department of Education

BUREAU OF EDUCATION ASSESSMENT

Office of the Director

MEMORANDUM BEA-2024-07- 933

TO

REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SCHOOL DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS

ATTENTION:

REGIONAL AND DIVISION TESTING COORDINATORS REGIONAL AND DIVISION INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

OFFICERS

FROM

JANIR T. DATUKAN

Assistant Secretary Officer in-Charge

SUBJECT

Administration of the National Learning Camp Assessment

(NLCA) Post-test 2024

DATE

July 11, 2024

The Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA) conducted the 2024 National Learning Camp Assessment (NLCA) Pre-test for Grade 7 to 10 from March 11 to May 31, 2024. NLCA is an online computer-based assessment that is designed to evaluate the learning achievement of learners who participated in the National Learning Camp (NLC).

The NLC runs for three weeks from July 1 to July 19, 2024. At the end of the camp, the NLCA 2024 Post-test shall be administered to all incoming Grades 8, 9, 10, and 11 learners of SY 2024-2025 from July 22 to August 2, 2024.

The NLC learners should have the following qualifications before taking the post-test:

- that the learner took the NLCA Pre-test;
- that the learner participated in the NLC

School Information and Communications Technology (ICT) Coordinator are requested to check and update the DepEd Microsoft email addresses of all eligible NLC testtakers to ensure that the learners have correct login credentials in the DepEd Learning Management System platform.

In preparation for the conduct of the 2024 NLCA post-test, BEA shall conduct a virtual national orientation with the Regional and Division Testing Coordinators and





Department of Education

BUREAU OF EDUCATION ASSESSMENT

Office of the Director

Regional and Division Information Technology Officers on July 15, 2024 at 1:30 P.M. Participants may register thru the link: https://bit.ly/NLCA2024PosttestReg

For more information, please communicate with our staff, Mr. Renz Michael N. Evangelista, Education Program Specialist II, through (02) 8631-2589 or email renz.evangelista@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is desired.











